
HAND2HAND NEEDS YOUR HELP 
Hand2Hand could use more people to help package bags for students at Blue 
Star Elementary who need meals over the weekends.  Please contact Karla 
Reeves if you are willing to help out on Tuesday evenings!   
 
WEDNESDAY DINNERS ARE BACK!! 
We are having an overwhelming response to our Drive-thru Dinners, and we 
are so excited to be able to serve our church and community again!  Here is 
the details in case you are new to this new way of doing Wednesday nights:  
we are serving food from 5-6:00 pm,  please enter and exit off 138th Ave, and 
pass the word on to your neighbors!  We’d love to see you!   
 
CHILDREN AND YOUTH MINISTRY  
Sunday School All children, 3’s through 12th grade will be released the last 15 
minutes of the service for their lesson. 
Cadets will be held every other Wednesday, from 6:00-7:30 pm.  Our next 
meeting is this Wednesday, November 11.  Contact Josh Coffman at 559-358-
0384 or josh@espoint.org with any questions. 
GEMS will be held every other Wednesday, from 6:00-7:30 pm.  Our next 
meeting is this Wednesday, November 11.  Contact Melissa Bosch at 616-836-
3272 with any questions.  Watch the GEMS Facebook page for all updates and 
information! 
*Please note the change in day for the GEMS group!  Also, both GEMS and 
Cadets will be eating at church as a group.  The leaders will be getting 
individually packaged “Happy Meals” from our Wednesday night drive-thru 
and bringing them into the respective rooms.  Parents, this would be a great 
time to pick up your meals to go since your kids will be eating here!   
 
Both Pulse and Thrive youth groups have begun meeting every other week.  
Please watch the East Saugatuck Youth Ministries Facebook page, for any 
updates.  You can also contact Courtney at courtney@espoint.org.  Both 
groups will be meeting from 6-7:30 pm (Pulse students, note time change).   
Pulse students and parents, contact Courtney if you haven’t received your 
Retreat form yet!  The Retreat is January 8-10, forms need to be turned in by 
December 9. 
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“All Scripture is God-breathed and is useful for teaching, 

rebuking, correcting and training in righteousness,  
so that the servant of God may be thoroughly equipped 

for every good work.” 
-2 Timothy 3:16-17 
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E.S. MONTHLY MEMORY VERSE 
“I will give thanks to you, Lord, with 
all my heart: I will tell of your 
wonderful deeds.  I will be glad and 
rejoice in you; I will sing the praises 
of your name, O Most High.” 
      -Psalm 9:1-2 
 
 
ONLINE GIVING AT ES CHURCH 
Did you know that you can easily 
access your giving history, make a 
one-time donation, sign up for 
scheduled giving, or give to any of 
our joy box offering causes by visiting 
our online giving page? Check it out 
at this link below: 
https://espoint.churchcenter.com/giv
ing 
*Your tithes can also be mailed in to*:  
East Saugatuck Church 
3815 56th St 
Holland, MI 49423 
 
 

 

THIS WEEK 
Sunday, November 8, 2020 
10:00 am Worship Service 

Online Only 
*No Sunday School. 

1-2:30 pm Thrive Sr. High meets 
  outside at ES Park 

 
Wednesday, November 11, 2020 
5-6:00 pm Wednesday Night  
  Drive thru Dinner 
6-7:30 pm GEMS meet in 

Fellowship Hall 
  Cadets meet in Cadet 

Room  
 
Sunday, November 15, 2020 
10:00 am       Worship Service 
                       *To be determined 

whether online or in-
person. 

 
 
 
WEDNESDAY NIGHT TO-GO MENU 

November 11 
Chicken Enchilada Bake 

 Yellow Rice 
 Fresh Guacamole and Salsa 

Apple Crispitos 
 
 
 
 
 

TODAY 
Today will be an online-only service 
on Facebook Live at 10:00 am. Pastor 
Wayne will be leading us in a 
message from Philippians 2:1-11 
entitled “Like Christ”. We will collect 
your Peter Fish offerings for World 
Hunger Sunday anytime you can drop 
them off at church.   
 
NEXT WEEK 
Join us again next week, November 
15, as Pastor Larry Slings will lead us 
in God’s Word with a message 
entitled, “The Story God is Telling” 
from Acts 8:26-39. We will be 
communicating the worship plan, 
whether in-person or online, during 
the coming week.   

LIFT UP IN PRAYER     
Encourage Pastor Ed Visscher as he 
recovers in a Long Term Acute Care 
Hospital.  The family appreciates our 
prayers and encouragement.  Send 
him a note or card c/o Shari Visscher, 
4737 65th St, Holland, MI 49423, or 
drop it off in the church office to be 
delivered. 

Sergio “Artie” Orozco is in Holland 
Hospital with Covid-19 .  Keep Artie 
in your prayers for a full recovery! 
 
GRATEFUL HEARTS 
I’d like to thank everyone for their 
prayers, cards and meals.  We’ve 
really appreciated all your concerns.  
It’s going to be a long recovery so 
please add patience for both Jim and 
me. This is a good Church to belong 
to! 
  -Jim and Jan Aalberts 
 
WORSHIP PLANS & HOLIDAYS 
The Elders have decided to move 
worship to online only this Sunday 
with a few confirmed positive COVID 
tests in our congregation. Future plans 
to be determined. With the rise in 
COVID numbers and hospitalizations, 
especially in the West Michigan area, 
we will err on the side of caution.  
Also, the decision has been made to 
not hold special worship services on 
Thanksgiving Day or Christmas Day. 
We will celebrate these holidays on 
the following Sundays. We appreciate 
your understanding during these 
unique times!  
 
ANNUAL MITTEN-PLUS DRIVE 
Time is getting short for making or 
buying items for our annual Mitten-
Plus Drive.  Items are due on Nov. 28. 

ENCOURAGEMENT CORNER 
Please send an encouraging note 
to Gerald Lubbers at: Rest Haven, 
Rm 106, 49 E 32nd St., Holland, MI 
49423.  

Joy Box Offering Schedule 


